SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COMMITTEE

May 19, 2010

The Nueces Canyon SHAC met on Wednesday, May 19, 2010, at 2 p.m. at the Elementary School Campus in Camp Wood with the following members present;  Doris Miles, Helen Adair, Gloria Nevarez, Shelly Falcon, Margaret Vernor, Luci Harmon, Jimmie May Baxter, Russ Perry, and Karen Collins.

The meeting was called to order at 2:25 pm and the Minutes of the last meeting (March 31, 2010) were read by acting secretary Karen Collins.

Several hand-outs presented by Mrs. Miles were reviewed including a back-to-school Children’s Nutrition Program In-Service session to be held on August 17 in Sonora.  Mrs. Nevarez volunteered to attend this session with Mrs. Baxter and the cafeteria staff.  Mrs. Harmon agreed to email all teachers and staff members information about the ‘Stomach Bug Book’ so Mrs. Miles wouldn’t have to copy it for everyone.

Mrs. Miles reported that a dental program would be held at the high school in September or October of the next school year and in April at the elementary campus.  Meals will be served to NC school-age children on weekdays during the month of June, and summer school will be in session on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays during the month of June.

Also discussed was cleaning with Clorox, and providing throw-up kits for all classrooms before the next school year.  The Right Choices for Life program was discussed as was the recent assemblies sponsored by the Army concerning decisions students have to make about drug use.
Members present all agreed that they would be willing to serve another term on the committee and that the next meeting for SHAC would be in October.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

Karen Collins

Acting Secretary

